

SALISBURY CENTRAL SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION
Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, June 26, 2018 -- 8:00am in the Principal's Office
Attendance: Brian S, David V, Stephanie M, Dave B

- A. David Valcin called meeting to order at 8:08am
- B. Dave B made a motion to approve minutes from June 12th meeting, Brian seconded, all in favor.
- C. **Summer Work Update:**
- Fire pump serviced at lower building
 - Floor prep and cleaning in lower building started
 - EXTRAS all moved to cafeteria & Summer school starts in 4-5th wing today
 - Painters working on cupola - Ron Jones
 - Summer work kids started yesterday
 - Discussion of grounds - seeding, topsoil, weed killer, backfill
 - Full staff works this summer (other than vacations)
 - Floor machine issue - fire inside machine, needs new battery charger and wiring harness (\$800) need prices on new machine vs. leasing of a machine
- D. **Other B & G:**
- Brian will get in touch this week about update from Datahal
 - Brian suggests speakers related to sound systems in rooms (\$1000), we will need this number and decision by next meeting to update Burlington
 - Will is coming today at 1pm to look at work, Will and Jesse will coordinate
 - Possibility of adding outdoor faucet at end of building by K and one at middle school - Brian will ask Huey for price on both (guess \$1000)
 - Price needed on 4 new picnic tables to replace tables by classrooms, Brian saw White Cedar ones for \$200, Dave B suggests John Bonhotel (\$150-200)
 - Stephanie made appointment for CrisisGo free demo July 11th 11am with Stephanie, Patti, Sue, Gail (?)
 - Brian will check on Learning Commons carpet arrival, David V suggests going up to, not under the book shelves
 - Ongoing issue with AC in library - this will be looked at by Will B. in summer
 - K concern about sidewalk by road, could a gate be installed?, Committee will look at this
 - Access to back of building with curb - concern about access for cars and safety vehicles, possibility of plastic mating material, Brian will get a price and consider options (cut-out, wedge ramp, temporary thing, how to limit access when we want to, etc.) and speak to Ben, David V will check with Jeff as to why this was left out of plan last year
 - Request for water fountain (bubbler) outside, Brian will get a price
- E. **Town Building Committee Update:**
- Paving starting July 2nd, Brian will check on conduit
 - Plumbers coming to pull fixtures, electricians here, AC units for classrooms are here, water off in main hall from now until August
 - Moving company had 12 people and emptying everything by 3:30pm, they were happy with the way rooms were left by teachers
 - Pricing for water fountains - 3 options, David V will check on bottle filler
 - Weekly meetings will be Fridays (Time TBD)
- F. Dave B moved to adjourn meeting at 9:21am, all in favor